Sak BM 41/2001 Brev til ledere for kristne kirker i Jerusalem 

13.12.2001

På bakgrunn av de siste ukers opptrapping av volden i Israel og i de palestinske områdene foretok Bispemøtet en kort drøfting av den aktuelle situasjon for de kristne kirkene i regionen. Bispemøtet sender følgende brev til biskop i Den lutherske kirke i Jerusalem, Munib A. Younan, og til andre kirkeledere i Jerusalem: 
Dear brother bishop Munib A. Younan, and Heads of the Churches in Jerusalem
In the Name of our Lord Jesus Christ the Church of Norway Bishops’ Conference, gathered in Tromsø, send you its greetings at this time of hardship for your church and people and in this season of Christian hope.
Today we have received news that the Prime Minister of Israel has broken off relations with the Palestinian Authorities and its leader Yasser Arafat, a decision that we urge Israel to reconsider. We are shocked at the recent escalation of violence, and we share with you the grief that so many Palestinian and Israeli lives have been lost in suicide bombings and military actions. We also react to the strengthened Israeli occupation of Palestinian land, as well as the destruction of homes and institutions. This reaction also include what happened earlier this autumn when Israeli soldiers occupied the Lutheran Church and Reconciliation Center in Beit-Jala.
Despite the hardships, your church has maintained an active social and diaconal work to relieve the burden of many, and you have maintained the running of your schools with care for children and youth. Particularly in such dark hours it is the moral obligation of all involved to seek to break the wave of violence, and we encourage you to continue your efforts in building bridges and finding paths towards reconciliation.
With this letter we would like to express that we stand with you in our prayers and concerns, sharing with you the mystery of the Incarnation and faith in Him who came and was "anointed to preach good news to the poor, to proclaim release to the captives and the recovering of sight to the blind, to set at liberty the oppressed and proclaim the year of the Lord’s grace."
Yours in Christ Jesus
On behalf of the Church of Norway Bishops’ Conference
Finn Wagle
Praeses 
